REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING TO CABINET

14TH AUGUST 2001

SUBJECT:  AUTUMN 2001 RENT REVIEW

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

This report contains:-

· Details of the proposed rent increase and possible service charge revisions recently considered by all Area Housing Committees

· The detailed individual Area Housing Committee resolutions

RECOMMENDATIONS

Members are requested to:-

· Confirm
-
An average rent increase of £1.39 per week over 52 weeks                                                                                                           

                                    (equivalent of £1.50 over 48 weeks)

-
That the increase be applied on a differential basis in line with                                             current policy.

· Approve

Revisions to the following service charges:-

Canterbury Gardens

+ £0.73 per week

Security


+ £0.53 per week

District Heating

-  £1.00 per week

                     (48 week equivalent)

All with effect from 1st October 2001

Further details can be obtained from

Roger Taylor, Assistant Director of Housing Services, Turnpike House  

Tel. 0161-925-1037

1.
Summary of Proposals

The Area Housing Committee report is provided at Appendix A and the following is a summary of the recommendations:-

· An average rent increase of £1.39 per week over 52 weeks (equivalent of £1.50 over 48 weeks) and the increase be applied on a differential basis in line with current policy

· Revisions to the following service charges

Canterbury Gardens
-
increase by £0.73 per week

Security


-
increase by £0.53 per week

District Heating

-
reduce by £1.00 per week

                             (48 week equivalent)

· All other service charges to remain at their existing level

· The changes to take effect from 1st October, 2001

2.
Area Housing Committee Resolutions

2.1
The proposals were supported by seven of the ten Area Housing Committees

2.2.
The exceptions were the joint Little Hulton & Worsley Area Housing Committee (see Appendix B) and the Claremont/Weaste Area Housing Committee (see 2.3 below).

2.3
A meeting of the Claremont/Weaste Area Housing Committee was scheduled for 3rd July 2001 and had to be cancelled.   No further meeting has been arranged.


As a result and following consultation with the Chairman, the joint report of the Directors of Corporate Services and of Housing Services was circulated to all members of the Claremont/Weaste Area Housing Committee asking them for the comments on the proposals.   To date, no comments have been received.   A verbal update will be provided at the meeting of Cabinet on 14th August 2001.

2.4
Appendix B provides the detailed resolutions.

